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Year 4 Religious Education  
 
In Religion, Year 4 have been learning about how communion can bring us together as a  
community. Our driving question is How do we celebrate communion?. We have been  
investigating how taking the Eucharist in Church brings us closer to Godõs family and  
our Christian faith and community.  
 
Our Year 4 students have described community as giving and sharing with those in  
need, and bringing people together.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have been focusing on the Scripture passage ôThe Last Supperõ. The students have been 
unpacking how the bread that Jesus breaks is a symbol of his body and the chalice of wine 
is a symbol of his blood.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
When we take the Eucharist in church, this is a symbol that we have Jesus in our hearts. 
We do this in memory of Him.  
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From the Principalé  

 
Dear Parents and Friends, 

 
Respect 

As parents we want our children to develop the quality of respect. Not a weak compliance but a genuine 

respect for themselves, for their companions, for their teachers - and for parents! This sort of respect is a real valuing 
of God's gifts. It looks for what is good in ourselves and others. It builds on strengths. Let us remember that the first 
educators of children are their parents. Children from infancy onwards learn through what they see. It is through your 
modelling what  they learn about respect and put into action.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Attendance  

 
Letôs have a look at what the data is telling us in regards to the absence category:  

¶ 20% of the absences are marked unexplained as parents havenôt sent a note, email or skool bag message 
stating why theyôre child was absent. 

 

¶ 65% of absences are identified as sick. Thank you for sending in notes. 
 

¶ 15% of absences are identified as Leave. Please organise your family holidays during scheduled school 
holidays as students who miss out on weeks of learning find it difficult to catch up on the learning they have 
missed. 

 
 

Lord Jesus, you showed the greatest respect for people - the poor, the sinners, the ill, the 
outsiders, and especially, the children who have a special place in the Kingdom. Help us to 
value each other.  
Lord Jesus, deepen our respect for each other and give us the opportunity to help build up 
your Kingdom in our school.  Amen 
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Congratulations  

We would like to congratulate Miss Rebecca Sargent and her fiance Mark French as they prepare for their marriage 
this Saturday. We wish them Godôs blessing on their union, we pray that their marriage is blessed with love,  
understanding and joy. Miss Sargent will be known as Mrs French upon her return in Term 3. 
 
 
Staff Carpark 

A reminder that parents are not to park in the staff car park  before or after school. Parents are also requested to  
refrain from parking or driving up the driveway accessible from Clyde St at any time of the day. These are safety  
issues that we ask you to follow. 
 
 
Fundraising 

Our fundraising events this term have been very successful and I thank everyone for your involvement and continued 
generosity.  The disco raised $3129.40 and the Jersey Day mufti day raised a total of $227. The money raised will go 
to purchasing science equipment that students will access in their learning. 
 
 
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews 

Thank you to all parents who have attended this semesterôs Parent/ Teacher/Student meetings. The feedback I have 
received from staff has been very positive, with them expressing their gratitude of having an opportunity to meet with 
the parents of their students and sharing future learning goals for the children. 
 
 
End of Term 

As the end of term approaches I wish to thank families who have supported the staff and in particular, the students 
and their learning in a positive way throughout the past 10 weeks.  
Our last major event is this Friday, óPyjama Dayô with all donations going to St Vincent de Paul Society in aid of their 
Winter Appeal. Thank you for your continued support of our efforts in outreaching to those who are less fortunate than 
we are. I look forward to seeing all our students dressed in their pyjamas' or onsies, they are very excited about this 
event. 
 

I hope you have a safe, fun filled and enjoyable time during the school holidays and look forward to seeing you on the 
first day of Term 3, Monday 22nd July. 
 
 
 

Kind regards, 

zĴƨ ƭơ ƛĴŰĴŰĨĴƛ ǥčƨ čơ Űčűǉ Őčűįơ Ĩƭœũį č ŐŹƭơĴȂ ơŹ Űčűǉ ŐĴčƛƨơ ŰčŦĴ ǥœơ ơĩŐŹŹũȇ 

 

£ƛơ  =ŐĴƛǉũ  ]Ǡƨœűœ 

!ĩƨœűŊ ËƛœűĩœƘčũ 
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School Athletics Carnival 2019  
 

On Wednesday the 19th of June 2019, Holy Family Primary had their Annual 
School Athletics Carnival at Holroyd Sports Ground. The day was a huge success 
with all students participating and showing sportsmanship in a number of athletic 
events. A large number of parents and grandparents joined us for the day to  
support the students. A big thank you to all the parent helpers, Mr Griffiths, Mrs 
Marcos, Mrs Feher-Hegarty, Mrs El Khoury, Miss Simshauser, Mrs Lancaster, Mrs 
Alkatlabi, Mrs Lancaster and Mrs Ningleku that helped with the starting and timing 
of the primary races.  
 
Congratulations to the winning colour house 1st Martin (Red), 2nd Stack (Green), 
and 3rd Kerrigan (Gold) and Mackillop (Blue).  
 
The Cumberland Zone Athletics Carnival will be held at Blacktown International 
Sports Ground on the 6th August for all the students that qualified.  
 

 


